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 Delegation’s comments Response(s) 

General comments 

 

 

 

We find clear reference to the Turkish Minority in the 

Western Thrace to be lacking in the draft country program  

document (CPD).   

An explicit recognition of the educational rights of the 

children belonging to the Turkish Minority in the Western 

Thrace in accordance with Greece’s obligations under the 

1923 Treaty of Lausanne must be added in the CPD.  

 

According to the Treaty of Lausanne, the Turkish Minority in 

the Western Thrace enjoys the right to establish, manage and 

supervise all kinds of religious or social institutions, schools 

 

https://www.unicef.org/executiveboard/media/506/file/2014-16-Compendium_of_decisions_2014-EN-ODS.pdf
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and similar educational institutions and to use their language 

and perform religious rituals unhindered. However, the 

Turkish Minority faces several problems in many fields, 

mostly on education. Minority’s request for opening bilingual 

minority kindergartens has not been met, with applications 

pending from 2011. Under these circumstances, Turkish 

Minority children have no choice but to go to state 

kindergartens that teach only in Greek. Because of the lack of 

bilingual minority kindergartens, these children are faced 

with the risk of losing their linguistic and cultural identity.  

 

Another problem is the closure of Turkish minority primary 

schools on grounds of a lack of sufficient number of students. 

The number of minority primary schools decreased from 188 

in 2010 to 103 in the 2020/21 school year. 

 

The number of minority secondary-high schools is 

inadequate. There are only 2 minority secondary-high schools 

in the region. The Greek authorities have not yet responded to 

the Minority’s application to set up new minority schools. 

The Minority’s request to have new premises for the minority 

secondary-high school in Xanthi has not been met either. 
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Comments on 

specific aspects of 

the draft country 

programme 

document 

Turkey recommends that the CPD outlines additional detail 

on how UNICEF is going to work with Greece to address the 

challenges faced by the Turkish Minority in the Western 

Thrace.  

It would be helpful if the document could further elaborate on 

how all children in Greece, especially those belonging to the 

Turkish Minority in the Western Thrace would enjoy 

equitable access to inclusive quality education by 2026. (para. 

21)  

 

 

 


